
 

Email: coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au 

Web address:  www.clubrunner.ca/Cooma 

 

 

 

 If you are unable to attend any meeting YOU 

SHOULD CONTACT DARRELL GAUKROGER by 

LUNCH TIME THE TUESDAY before the meeting. 

Failure to do this will mean that you will be 

asked to pay for the meal. Darrell's contact 

details are:- Email - dgcooma@bigpond.net.au  

Phone - 6452 1159 Mobile - 0407 411 422 

 
 

 

 

Rotary Club of Cooma Inc 

 

Rotary Theme: 

Membership and Extension 

Meeting – 26 August 2015 

Guest speaker – Exchange student  

Ally Johns 



 

 

 

 

MEETING STATISTICS: 

ATTENDANCE: 70.4%                                    

GUESTS: Jacob Bronkhorst (Neil), Jeannette 

(John Cl), Marilyn (Darrell), Yvonne (John M), 

Fiona and Charlotte (Mark C) David Epstein 

and Helen (Graham), Jan and Tamara (Mark 

JN), Christina (Wolfgang), Kadee Laird, Lachlan 

Marks (Lachlan and Kadee will be attending 

RYPEN), Ally Johns (club)                                     

APOLOGIES: Peter, Alyson, Andrew, Katrin, 

Mark L, Joe                                                     

LEAVE: Tracey, Brenda, Brad, Tom S                 

 NEXT MEETING: Fahrad Khan and the 

students of SMCS – the Philippines project 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROSTERS 

September October                     

Attendance                                                             

John Cl, Brian  Peter, Hass                    

Property                                                                  

Ash, Katrin  Megan, Tom S 

Fellowship                                                        

Danielle, Meg,  Danielle, Meg           

Geoff, Kevin  Mark L, Elaine M  

Markets                                                                   

John K, Elaine S   John K, Elaine S           

John Ch, Alyson  John Ch, Alyson         

Mark C, Mark L  Tracey, John Cl       

Darrell, Brian  Richard H, Katrin      

Three Minuter                                                           

2nd  Richard H  7th Mark JN                     

9th  Alyson    14th  Tom K                   

16th  Brian  21st  Wolfgang            

23rd  Meg  28th  Richard L              

30th  John K                                                            

Intro                                                                                 

2nd  Geoff    7th  Katrin                       

9th  John B  14th  Hass                      

16th  Dave B  21st  Brian                        

23rd  John Cl  28th  Tom K                   

30th  Ash                                                             

Thanks                                                                        

2nd  Peter  7th  Wolfgang                      

9th  Kevin  14th  Richard L              

16th  Margaret E 21st  Dugald                   

23rd  Graham   28th  Elaine M               

30th   Darrell                                                

Sgt/Thought                                                              

2nd  Meg  7th  Marco                        

9th  Mark L  14th  Richard L              

16th Sue  21st  Richard H              

23rd  Danielle  28th  Elaine M                 

30th  Mark C  

 

SEPTTEMBER DATES 

BIRTHDAYS: Alan D 5th, Neil M 9th, Allan S 

15th, Claire 19th, Darrell 25th, Tom K 26th, 

Helen French 2nd, Kim Adams 8th, Leanne 

Bujalski 9th                                             

ANNIVERSARIES: John and Leanne B 6th, 

Mark and Annie L 6th, John and Rosie 12th                                                                   

DATE JOINED ROTARY: Katrin 13th  

 

A minute’s silence was observed in 

memory of our former member, 

Matthew Towning. 



Dugald: Members’ subs will remain the 

same at $280. If you wish to direct deposit, 

the BSB is 062523 and the account number 

is 00905107. PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT YOU 

PUT YOUR NAME ON THE TRANSACTION SO 

THAT DUGALD CAN CHECK YOUR NAME OFF. 

If you would like an account, please advise 

Dugald. 

On behalf of the membership committee, 

Dugald handed out forms asking for 

members to give names of people who 

would be good club people. 

Ken has tickets for the Gala Ball on 19 

September. 

Dugald and Neil attended the meeting of the 

Cooma Recreation Committee and gave a 

presentation on upgrading the band shell, 

the report being well received. A decision 

was made to give the report to the Shire 

Council so that preliminary investigations 

can be made. 

 

 

THREE MINUTER – Darrell 

A Cooma resident for 50 years, Darrell grew 

up in Inverell and worked at an accounting 

firm for 2.5 years while he was studying.  

From there he moved to Temora to work at 

a car dealership but did the accounting for 

dealerships in many places. He was moved 

to Cooma to work at Urquhart & Nicholson 

with two days’ notice. 

 

 

THOUGHT OF THE WEEK: Tom K 

They always say that time changes things 

but you have to change yourself. 



 

GUEST SPEAKER: Ally (Alexandra) Johns 

A resident of Hamden which is a suburb of New 

Haven in Connecticut USA, Ally attends an all 

girls Catholic High School, plays lacrosse, and 

loves dance including ballet, tap, jazz and 

pointe. She has a 14 year old brother, David, and 

her mother works in admissions at Yale 

University while her father is chair of sports 

medicine at Quinnipiac University. Football fans, 

the family has divided loyalties, her father and 

brother supporters of the Pittsburgh Steelers 

and her mother a supporter of the Green Bay 

Packers. 

  

 


